
Our reference:  FOI 15809 
 
24 September 2019 
 
Dear Mr. Exposito, 
  
Thank you for your request of 15 September 2019, in which you asked for 
information about an incident at Gibbs Crescent on 14 February 2017 
(Incident No. 050464-14022017). 
 
Please see below your original questions along with our responses (in bold): 
 

1. I would like to obtain the fire incident report and the summary fire report 
of a blast at Gibbs Crescent flats OX2 0NX which occurred on 14th of 
February 2017. Please see attached incident report.  

 
2. I believe that the summary fire report for this incident includes the 

attending Crews prior to the attendance of a fire investigation officer, 
and all the relevant risk assessment documents during the incident. 
The details of the attending appliances are detailed in the incident 
report. This does not include the names of the firefighters who 
attended as we do not collect this data. Please see the attached 
two PDF documents containing the ARAs (Analytical Risk 
Assessments).  

 
 

Internal review 
If you are dissatisfied with the service or response to your request you can 
ask for an internal review as follows: 
 

• Contact the Complaints & Freedom of Information team in Law & 
Governance :  
foi@oxfordshire.gov.uk  

• Use the online complaints form on our website: 
www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/complaints   

• Write to the Complaints & Freedom of Information team at the FREEPOST 
address:  
 
Complaints and Comments 
Oxfordshire County Council 
FREEPOST (SCE 7709) 
Oxford OX1 1YA.  

 
If you remain dissatisfied with the handling of your request or complaint, you 
have a right to appeal to the Information Commissioner at:  
The Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, 
Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF.  
Telephone:0303 123 1113 Website: www.ico.gov.uk 
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Please let me know if you have further enquiries. I would be grateful if you 
could use the reference number given at the top of this email. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Paul Bremble 
Freedom of Information Officer 


